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22 April 2009 

Regional Administrator 
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission Region I 
475 Allendale Road 
King of Prussia, PA 

SUBJECT: NRC Inspection Findings 

Dear Sir: 

PharmaLogic has reviewed the inspection findings and offers the in response to the recent U.S. 
Nuclear Regulatory Commission inspection of NRC RAM License Number MD conducted on 
March 4, 2009. 

Violation A: Pharmacist was found to have not conducted a survey of extremities upon exiting the 
restricted area and upon examination extremities; were found to have an area of radioactive 
contamination. 

this deficiency and has identified this incident as an isolated incident. 
PharmaLogic has conducted radiation safety training with the involved individual to include a review of 

CFR Part 20. All employees at this licensed facility were and actions evaluated as to the 
proper monitoring procedure when exiting a restricted area. Decontamination procedures were included in 
the facility-wide radiation safety training. Evaluation by the radiation safety officer will continue to ensure 
compliance with personnel monitoring over the next 90 days. Personnel training has been completed at 

Violation B: Licensee did not know the total exposure received by a pharmacist who worked at 
two licensed facilities during the period of January to March 2009. 

This individual who worked at both facilities was monitored by an established radiation monitoring 
during identified period. Exposure summary information for the time periods spent at both facilities was not 
available on-site during the inspection. PharmaLogic proposes that quarterly summaries will be compiled 
for any individual working at multiple licensed The facility Radiation Safety Officer will be 
responsible for compiling and maintaining this exposure Documentation will be maintained at each 
facility involved. PharmaLogic management has instructed the professional staff that responsibility for 
maintaining their exposure history is inherent in proper personal radiation safety. Documentation will be 
completed by May 2009. 
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This licensee's radiation safety program will remain under review. PharmaLogic recognizes that 
improvement in the noted deficient areas is needed and has been initiated and will be completed 
imminently. The management and staff will continue their efforts iin maintaining regulatory compliance and 
work safety. 

Sincerely, 

Thomas Defranco, 
PharmaLogic Ltd 
Facility Manager 


